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Welcome to the summer edition of our newsletter  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The mustard seed may be the smallest of seeds however it has the potential to grow into something much larger; so 
much so that it can provide shelter for others.  As we await GCSE and A Level results, it is important to recognise the 
hard work all of the students have put in this year.  As important as grades are, in terms of opening up opportunities; 
they ŘƻƴΩǘ define us.  Being kind, caring, compassionate and loving is so much more important.  God builds His 
kingdom through each and every one of us.  We give thanks therefore, for this academic year; the success and 
failures, the opportunities that we have taken and those that we have missed.  I think everyone deserves a decent 
rest!  I do hope you have some quality time together as a family, away from the distractions and stresses of everyday 
life. 
 
This Newsletter is once again packed full of events, trips, stories and successes from the Summer Term.  It is very 
humbling to witness the talent which is so often on display at SPH; musical, drama and dance performances, sporting 
success, academic achievements, fundraising and commitment to the spiritual life of the school.  LΩŘ like to thank 
staff, governors and parents who go above and beyond the call of duty, giving their time so generously and without 
counting the cost.  The strength of our school community, and ultimately the success of the young people entrusted 
to our care, rests on the continued support, encouragement and commitment to doing what is right for every 
individual at SPH.   
 
Thank you wholeheartedly for all that you do.  I wish you a very happy and relaxing summer holiday and look 
forward to welcoming students back on 6 September (5 September for Year 7 and Sixth Form) ready to achieve even 
greater things next year!    
 
With my warmest regards and best wishes 
 
 
David Carter 
Headteacher  

 
 
 

Forthcoming Dates for your Diary:  

1 Sept ɀ Inset for new staff and Leadership Team 22 Sept ɀ Inset 
4 Sept ɀ Inset for all staff 28 Sept ɀ Yr 12 Partnership Evening 
5 Sept ɀ Start of term for Y7 and Sixth form only 29 Sept ɀ Yr 7 Inaugural Mass 
6 Sept ɀ Start of term for all students 12 Oct ɀ 9Ò έ 0ÁÒÅÎÔÓȭ %ÖÅÎÉÎÇ ×ÉÔÈ 4ÕÔÏÒÓ 
14 Sept ɀ Yr 13 Parentsȭ Open Door afternoon 19 Oct ɀ St Philip Howard Feast Day 
15 Sept ɀ Yr 7, 9 & 11 photos; 6th Form Welcome BBQ 18-27 Oct ɀ 6th Form Trip to Rwanda 
19 Sept ɀ Open Evening (school closes 2.15pm) 23-27 Oct ɀ Half term 
  
   

 
 
 
 
 
 

Had Jesus been born in the twenty-first century he may have 
spoken of gamers, tweeters, facebook messengers or 
internet hackers in his parables rather than farmers, 
shepherds, tax collectors and sowers.  The message of this 
ǿŜŜƪΩǎ DƻǎǇŜƭ would no doubt have remained the same.  
[ƛǎǘŜƴ ǘƻ DƻŘΩǎ ǿƻǊŘΣ ǎǇǊŜŀŘ ǘƘŜ ƎƻƻŘ ƴŜǿǎΣ ōǳƛƭŘ DƻŘΩǎ 
kingdom here on earth, even if it is from small beginnings.   



 

SPH Forever! 

Once part of the family, always part of the family.  These members of staff may be leaving us this year, but along with 
those students moving on from Year 13, they are still very much part of the wider SPH community. 

We say goodbye to Mr McCarron, Mr Holland and Mr Binfield who have worked this year within the Learning Support 
department.  All three are ex-students and at least two are to become teachers (we are still working on Mr Holland, 
who is off to undertake his degree first!)  Mr McCarron is to train as a History teacher, whilst Mr Binfield will be 
teaching PE with us at SPH.  They have all worked very hard within learning support and I know have made a 
significant impact.  Mrs Evans, who has worked at SPH since 2011 as a Teaching Assistant, is retiring having served the 
school with great dedication, selflessness and patience. 

From the English Department we say a fond farewell to Mrs Cartmel and Mrs Bishop.  Both are amongst the very best 
English teachers I have had the privilege of working with.  Mrs Cartmel is returning to teach at the school where she 
was a student, Davison in Worthing.  It is definitely a shorter commute for Mrs Cartmel however she will be missed at 
SPH.  ²ŜΩǾŜ managed to cling on to Mrs Bishop for a number of years.  She has worked at SPH for 12 years; every year 
we managed to lure her back from retirement ς this time our luck might have run ƻǳǘΧǿŀǘŎƘ this space!  

Both Miss Birch and Mrs McNamara were students at SPH once upon a time as well as now having returned to teach 
RE.  We are very appreciative of all ǘƘŜȅΩǾŜ done in their time as teachers with us and we wish them well for the 
future.  Heading off to Abu Dhabi to join her husband who works in the country, is Mrs Rudolph.  Mrs Rudolph trained 
with us as a Maths teacher and we were fortunate to be able to employ her here. She has done a wonderful job in that 
time and I hope, if she ever returns to the UK, ǎƘŜΩƭƭ be rushing back to the delights of Barnham! 

Miss Hill has worked at SPH since 2013.  I remember when I observed her on her interview for the position of Food 
and Textiles Teacher, it took less than a minute to realise that she was the business!  The results for all of her classes 
are exceptional and more recently she had taken on the role of Year Leader.  We wish her well as she relocates back to 
her family in Bristol. Mr Brooks, is a stalwart of the Design Technology Department.  He never does anything by 
halves.  He might be retiring, however ƛǘΩǎ definitely not so he can take things easy ς it appears to be so that he can 
spend more time on his bike!  This summer he is representing Great Britain in the Wold Championships.  What a man! 

Mr Bridges and Miss Jones are leaving us from the IT and Business Departments respectively.  Both are very popular 
members of staff (how can we ever forget your Fresh Prince of Bel-Air rap Mr Bridges!) and will be greatly missed by 
staff and students.  Do stay in touch and all the best for your future adventures. 

Miss Thomas, (who I once mistook for a 6th form student picking up their results at SPH!), has gained promotion to 
Head of Department at a school closer to home.  She is thoroughly deserving of this however she will be a great loss to 
both the History Department and 6th Form, in her role as Year Leader. 

Giving high quality careers guidance and organising work experience is essential for students in what has become an 
increasingly competitive and dynamic workplace.  Mrs Wallbridge has worked at SPH since 2007 and during that time 
has successfully supported hundreds of students to fulfil their ambitions. Whilst she is officially retiring, I suspect ǎƘŜΩƭƭ 
continue to be equally busy! 

Mrs Baker has worked at SPH since 1997 as a Languages Teacher and Assistant Headteacher.  In that time she has 
overseen a multitude of things from International Schools to the Sixth Form and Community Outreach.  She has served 
the school with great commitment and dedication and provided students with some truly wonderful opportunities 
which they may not have received anywhere else.  The recent and on-going trips to Rwanda for the 6th form are just 
one example.  Mrs Baker is a tremendous campaigner and champion for education and so I am sure that passion will 
continue long into her retirement. 

Finally, Mr Collins ς where do we begin!  Well, 1979 to be precise!  Believe it or not, but I was just 3 years old when 
Alan began his career at SPH.  It is not uncommon now to find the grandchildren of some of !ƭŀƴΩǎ past pupils, sitting 
in his lessons.  What Alan doesƴΩǘ know about SPH ƛǎƴΩǘ really worth knowing.  IŜΩǎ an absolute legend of the school, 
incredibly popular and extremely nice with it too.  Alan has taught a multitude of subjects in his time with us but his 
absolute passions are Classics, Latin and Ancient History, leading many a school trip to Greece and IŀŘǊƛŀƴΩǎ Wall.  
¸ƻǳΩƭƭ still find Alan volunteering his time at Fishbourne Palace.  SPH really ǿƻƴΩǘ be the same without Alan.  We owe 
him a debt of gratitude and wish him every blessing and success in the future.  Thank you Alan for all you have done; 
you really are the father figure of this particular SPH Family. 
 

David Carter, Headteacher 



s (and other friends!) Prayer Group 

Year 7s developed their field work skills on a trip to Arundel and Littlehampton 

 
The students went by train to 
Arundel and walked the 6 miles 
down the river Arun footpath to 
Littlehampton Marina. On the way 
they used different field work skills 
to find out about the biodiversity 
along the river, the river landforms 
and the way that the river Arun is 
managed to prevent flooding.  
 
The trips took place in hot weather 
but the students thoroughly 
enjoyed the opportunity to apply 
what they had learned in the 
classroom without any complaints 
at all. 

 
Mrs Bleakley, Geography Teacher 

 
 

Year 8 field trip to Littlehampton 

 
To support their recent work on coasts, Year 8 went to Littlehampton to find out how the coast is managed. The 
students worked  in small groups and measured the extent and causes of longshore drift at Littlehampton. The 
students also investigated the way Littlehampton East Beach is managed for visitors and resident including surveying 
members of the public to find out their opinions. 
 
Despite the inclement weather (they even had thunderstorms while they were there on one day!), the students 
enjoyed the days and were a credit to the school. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Bleakley, Geography Teacher 



 

RAF STEM day  

 
On Friday 16th June, two STEM ambassadors from 
RAF Odiham in Hampshire visited school for the day 
and worked with 50 year 9 girls.  Their challenge 
ǿŀǎ ǘƻ ŘŜǎƛƎƴ ŀ ΨŘǊƻƴŜΩ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ 
deliver humanitarian aid to a mountainous region 
of Pakistan following an earthquake. 
 
The girls worked in groups of 5 and completed 6 
tasks throughout the day from concept to 
assessment.  They then chose one aspect of their 
design to demonstrate that it would work before 
they manufactured their ideas, tested them and 
Ŧƛƴŀƭƭȅ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ ŘƛǎǇƻǎŀƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ΨŘǊƻƴŜΩΦ 
 
All items came with a price tag and they had a limit 
of £50,000 to build their equipment; at first they 
thought this would be a simple task however a plastic cup cost £15,000; 1m of selotape £10,000 so they soon got to 
work negotiating amongst themselves to come up with a winning design within their budget. 
 
The RAF Officer who led the day, Flying Officer Penelope Menzies, had completed her engineering degree and gained 
ƘŜǊ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ǉǳŀƭƛŦƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ w!C ǿŜǊŜƴΩǘ ǊŜŎǊǳƛǘƛƴƎ ǿƘŜƴ ǎƘŜ ƘŀŘ ŦƛƴƛǎƘŜŘ ƘŜǊ ǎǘǳŘƛŜǎΦ  !ǎ ǎƻƻƴ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ 
arose for her to follow her dream, she applied and was accepted to join the RAF. 
 
All the girls worked incredibly hard during the day and impressed the RAF ambassadors.  The team who scored the 
most points for their teamwork, design, presentation and disposal included Magda Kanik, Maddie Townsend, Lilah 
Wood, Elodie Brook and Katherine Mak.  Katherine liked the structure of the day and Maddie really enjoyed hearing 
about what the RAF do. 

Mrs Hlynianski, STEM Co-ordinator 
 

Students visit Big Bang Fair South East 

 
On Wednesday 28th June, 50 Year 7 students 
attended the Big Bang Fair South East.  They 
travelled by coach to the South of England 
Showground at Ardingly where they were registered 
then had time before lunch to look around the 
interactive stands.  There were engineering 
companies willing to talk about the many roles 
within their institutions, an energy company who 
turn domestic waste into electricity and a seat in a 
virtual British Airways Boeing 787 with fully 
operational flight controls and instruments. 
 
Katie McCarthy enjoyed being able to wander 
around all the stalls, speaking to representatives 
from the companies and learning about what they 
do.  The highlight of Sophie PurcellΩs day was trying 
the food samples and holding the ferret.  Cara 

Stevens got involved in the Gatwick Airport Area where she worked on a puzzle and had a go at changing the lights on 
a runway.  
 
After lunch, students watched a magic show then had half an hour to re-visit their favourite stands before heading 
back to school.  Most students came away with plenty of freebies which made their day! 

Mrs Hlynianski, STEM Co-ordinator 

 



A Level Biology trip to Brighton University 

 
hƴ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ пǘƘ ŀƴŘ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ сǘƘ WǳƭȅΣ ǘƘŜ !Ω ƭŜǾŜƭ 
biology students visited the Biomolecular 
Laboratories at Brighton University.  They had an 
introduction to electrophoresis, a technique for 
separation and analysis of macromolecules (e.g. 
DNA), based on their size and charge.  This is a 
technique they will study in year 13. They had a 
standard sample (a ladder) then ran three 
unknowns against it and having completed a 
calibration graph from the ladder, they were able 
to calculate the fragment sizes in the unknowns 
and identify them using a given table.   Once they 
had completed this, they produced a blood film 
from a sample of their own blood, stained it and 
then looked at it under the 40x objective lens. They 
then identified a range of white blood cells which 
they have studied as part of their year 12 course. 
 
The students thoroughly enjoyed the day and the experiences they gained will support them throughout next year. 
/ŀƭƭǳƳ aŀŎ5ƻƴŀƭŘ ǎŀƛŘ άbƻǘ ƻƴƭȅ ŘƛŘ ƛǘ ƎƛǾŜ ǳǎ ŀƴ ƛƴǎƛƎƘǘ ƛƴǘƻ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŎƻǳǊǎŜ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘΣ 
but it also gave us a feel for university life. Those who are going into medicine and science got an idea of the sort of 
facilities and equipment they will be using in their graduation years. The equipment we got to use was something that 
ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ŜǾŜǊ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǳǎŜ ŀǘ ǎƛȄǘƘ ŦƻǊƳΦέ 
 

Mrs Hlynianski, Science Teacher 
 

Students win 1st Prize at Chemistry Festival in Brighton! 

 
On Tuesday 13th June Lily Yeoman and Louise 
Thomas from Year 7 and Ciara Ellis and Shania 
DŀǊōŜǘǘ ŦǊƻƳ ¸ŜŀǊ у ŎƻƳǇŜǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ {ŀƭǘŜǊǎΩ 
Institute Festival of Chemistry.  They took part 
in two challenges throughout the day and were 
awarded first prize in one of the competitions.  
After the competitions they enjoyed a 
Chemistry Magic show before being awarded 
their prizes.  The challenges were very hands-
on and the girls all enjoyed the fact that they 
were given an overview of the task then left to 
work ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘŜŀƳ Ψǘƻ ŦƛƎǳǊŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ƻǳǘΩΦ  
They enjoyed the whole process of discovery 
and the tasks really made the students think.  
None of the lecturers took themselves too 
seriously and made learning fun within a safe 
environment.  Their thoughts on the magic 
show were that it was amazing with such a 

drastic change in chemical reactions. 
 
hǾŜǊŀƭƭΣ ǘƘŜȅ ǎŀƛŘ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ΨǊŜŀƭƭȅ Ŏƻƻƭ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΩ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǿƘƻƭŜ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ǿŀǎ ƳǳŎƘ ƳƻǊŜ Ŧǳƴ ǘƘŀƴ ǘƘŜȅ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ 
ΨŎƘŜƳƛǎǘǊȅΩ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜΦ 
 

 Mrs Hlynianski, Science Teacher 



 

Students fly drones at Goodwood 

 
On Tuesday, 27th June Lucy Owen,  
Harry Davey, Eddie Tyler and Archie 
Ryan were invited to the Goodwood 
Rally Stage to meet members of staff 
from the drone racing manufacturer 
Thrust UAV.  We were warmly invited 
into a marquee, where we met 
journalists and the team from 
America.  The American experts 
explained how the drone worked, and 
which commands on the controller 
made the drone move and how. After 
this, the students practised on 
simulators, which allowed them to 
learn how to control the drone. Once 
they had completed the virtual course, 
and worked out how to keep the 
drone airborne, we all went outside 
and flew the real thing.  
 
[ǳŎȅ ǎŀƛŘ ΨǘƘŜ ŀŎǘǳŀƭ ŘǊƻƴŜ ǿŀǎ ƳǳŎƘ ƘŀǊŘŜǊ ǘƻ Ŧƭȅ ǘƘŀƴ ǘƘŜ ǎƛƳǳƭŀǘƻǊΣ ŀǎ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ƳƻǊe sensitive and more powerful, 
flying at a top speed of 20mph. We each flew a drone with a guide who was able to take over and protect it should we 
ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƻ ŎǊŀǎƘ ƛǘΩΦ   She really enjoyed the whole experience, particularly learning about how the drone is 
made, and how the rotors work to make the drone move. Lucy said she had a lot of fun, and really hopes to be able to 
practise flying drones in the future with school.  
 
One of the students ƴƻǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ΨǘƘŜ ŘǊƻƴŜ ǿŜ ŦƭŜǿ ǿŀǎ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƳƻǊŜ ǎŜƴǎƛǘƛǾŜ ǘƻ the ones in the simulation, this made it 
ŀ ƭƻǘ ƘŀǊŘŜǊ ǘƻ ŦƭȅΩΦ hǾŜǊŀƭƭΣ ƘŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ Ƙƛǎ Řŀȅ ŀƴŘ ŦƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ΨǿƘƛƭǎǘ ŦƭȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŘǊƻƴŜ ǿŀǎ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƘŀǊŘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ 
expected it was still a fun, new experience. I would love to continue flying drones in the futuǊŜΩΦ 
 
!ǊŎƘƛŜ ǎŀƛŘ ǘƘŀǘ ΨƘŀǾƛƴƎ ǇƭŀȅŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǊŜƳƻǘŜ ŎƻƴǘǊƻƭ ŎŀǊǎ ǎƛƴŎŜ L ǿŀǎ ǘƻŘŘƭŜǊΣ L ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ǘƘŀǘ ŦƭȅƛƴƎ ŘǊƻƴŜǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ 
ŜŀǎȅΦ Iƻǿ ƳƛǎǘŀƪŜƴ ǿŀǎ LΚΩ  IŜ ǎŀƛŘ ΨōŜŦƻǊŜ ƭŜǘǘƛƴƎ ǳǎ ƭƻƻǎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ϻрлл ŘǊƻƴŜΣ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ Řƻ ǎƻƳŜ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜ ƻƴ ŀ 
simulator. This meant using FPV Free Rider Simulator software. I think that I speak for everyone when I say it was very 
ŘƛŦŦƛŎǳƭǘ ǘƻ ƳŀǎǘŜǊ ōǳǘ ǿŜ ŀƭƭ ƳŀƴŀƎŜŘ ǎƻƳŜ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘΩΦ  ΨhƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƎƻƻŘ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜ ŎƻƴǘǊƻƭƭŜǊ 
ǿŀǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘΩǎ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŀƭ ŎƻƴǘǊƻƭǎΣ ŀƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜȅ ǿŜǊŜƴΩǘ ŀǎ ǘƻǳŎƘ ǎŜƴǎƛǘƛǾŜΦ Lƴ ŦŀŎǘΣ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŀƭ ŎƻƴǘǊƻƭǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǎƻ 
ǎŜƴǎƛǘƛǾŜ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ŀƭƳƻǎǘ ŀǎ ǘƘƻǳƎƘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ōǊŜŀǘƘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƘŜ ŘǊƻƴŜ ƳƻǾŜŘ ƳƛƭŜǎΦΩ Ψ²Ŝ ŜŀŎƘ ǘƻƻƪ ǘǳǊƴǎ ǘƻ Ŧƭȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘǊŜŜ 
minutes and wore first person view (FPV) goggles. UnfƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜƭȅΣ ǘƘƛǎ ŘǊŀǎǘƛŎŀƭƭȅ ŘŜŎǊŜŀǎŜŘ ǾƛǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅΦΩ 
 
The afternoon ended with a final chat in the marquee and photographs with Lord March and the team. 

Mrs Hlynianski, STEM Co-ordinator 
 

Festival of Speed 

 
! ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻŦ мп ȅŜŀǊ ф ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǾƛǎƛǘŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ Goodwood Festival of Speed.  In the morning they had talks on Space 
Engineering, Virtual Reality and Coding before being free to visit the Festival and learn about automobile engineering. 
 

Youth Voice 

 
Students in year 8 and 9 took part in a recent meeting of Arun Youth Council.  Oliver Goldsmith, Niamh Duggan, 
Matthew and James Murray-Brooks and Max Kernoghan all enjoyed contributing to the meeting and are looking 
forward to helping to shape the council next year. 

Photograph courtesy of Michael Drummond 



 

International Work 

 
Send My Friend to School 

Our Year 9 global team have been very busy supporting this 
ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŎŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜ Ƴƛƭƭƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ 
world who do not have access to education.  Katie, Toby, 
Syzmon, Harry, Lucy and Ben have led assemblies across the 
school and at Barnham Primary School with the theme of the 
Missing Piece of the Puzzle; education for all can only happen if 
wealthy countries prioritise education in their aid budget. 
 
Lucy Owen and Ben Lewis, who were previously selected as 2 of 
the 20 national Campaign Champions representing 300,000 
other young people across the country and who are also 
involved in the campaign, took the campaign to Westminster.  
 
Ben Lewis describes his day in Parliament: 
άThe Parliament visit was an amazing experience for us. We 
learnt so much about British politics and the history of 
Parliament. My favourite section was the tour of the Palace of 
Westminster. We visited the House of Lords and Commons, 
which was really interesting as we learnt not only about 
Parliament in modern times, but also the history behind it. Later 
on we managed to enter the public viewing gallery, where we 
could watch the Commons from above. This really helped us 
understand how the government works.έ 

 
Lucy writes: 
άOn Wednesday the 12th of July, the 17 other Campaign Champions and myself were given the opportunity to visit 
tŀǊƭƛŀƳŜƴǘ ŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ {ŜƴŘ aȅ CǊƛŜƴŘΩǎ tŀǊƭƛŀƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ !Ŏǘƛƻƴ 5ŀȅΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŀƴ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎΣ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜƭȅ ǇŀŎƪŜŘ ос ƘƻǳǊǎΣ 
where we spoke to many MPs and officials in our Government, and hopefully persuaded them to support Send My 
Friend in getting an education for every child.  
 
²Ŝ ƳŜǘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ƎƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘ ŀƎŜƴŎƛŜǎΣ WƻŀƴƴŜ wƻǇŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŀ 5CL5 ƳƛƴƛǎǘŜǊΣ ƛƴ ƳƻŎƪ ΨŜǾƛŘŜƴŎŜ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎΩΣ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ 
όǘƘŜ Ψ/ŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ /ƘŀƳǇƛƻƴǎΩύ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ŀǎƪ ǉǳŜǎǘƛons and hear about the work these influential people 
ŀǊŜ ŘƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜ ǳƴƛǾŜǊǎŀƭ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴΦ 9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ŀǎƪ ǘƘŜ ΨŜȄǇŜǊǘǎΩ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǊǳƎƎƭŜ ŦƻǊ 
education, as well as question them about more that they could be doing. We also met with our constituency MPs, in 
ŀƴ ŀǘǘŜƳǇǘ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǾƛƴŎŜ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ŀŎǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǾƛŜǿǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƻƴǎǘƛǘǳŜƴŎȅ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƪ ƻŦ Ψ{ŜƴŘ aȅ CǊƛŜƴŘΩΣ ǿƛǘƘ 
ǇǳȊȊƭŜ ǇƛŜŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜǎ ƻŦ ǿƻǊƪ ǿŜΩŘ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘƛŜǎΦέ 
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In October 2017 33 sixth form students are heading to north east Rwanda and then on to Uganda to link with our 
partner schools.   
 
To fundraise for the trip the Arundel Catenians and SPH Performing Arts Department supported us with an evening of 
music and dance.  Our canteen staff supplied a delicious buffet.  Thanks to the efforts of all who helped, we raised 
ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ϻнллл ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƪ ǿŜ Řƻ ǿƛǘƘ ǎǳŎƘ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀǎ ά[Ŝǎ 9ƴŦŀƴǘǎ ŘŜ 5ƛŜǳέΣ ŀ ƘƻƳŜ ŦƻǊ 
street boys in the capital city, Kigali.  We are very grateful to our Performing Arts team, all the children who took part 
and to Arundel Catenians for their help. 
 
bƛŎƪΣ aƻƭƭȅ ŀƴŘ .Ǌǳƴƻ ǿŜǊŜ ƭǳƴŎƘ ƎǳŜǎǘǎ ƻŦ .ƻƎƴƻǊ wƻǘŀǊȅ /ƭǳō ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ƎŀǾŜ ŀ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ Ǿƛǎƛǘ 
and thanked the Rotarians for their support. 

Mrs A Baker, Community Outreach 
 
 



 

International Visitors 

 
SPH had 12 International guests from South Korea and China to come and sample day to day life in an ΨOutstandingΩ 
British school. They took time to visit many different 
lessons and explored different areas of SPH school life 
and even took some lessons on topics such as the cold 
war, nuclear power, Korean culture and music. The 
students had fantastic opportunities to discover what 
life is like for students in schools in China and with 8000 
students and 500 staff there were some very eye 
opening ideas! The visit was a great success and parting 
comments from all suggested that the staff and 
students at SPH had ranked us top of their list of all the 
schools they visited. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mr Hulse, Assistant Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Art exhibition  

 
On Thursday 6th July the 
Art department once 
again opened their doors 
for the annual end of 
year Private View. We 
were delighted to 
welcome so many people 
to see the fantastic work 
prodǳŎŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ 
GCSE and A Level 
students in both Fine Art 
and Photography as well 
as a selection of work by 
students lower down the 
school. It was lovely to 
have so many visitors to 
the department and to 
see students celebrating 
their achievements with 
friends and family. 

 
 

 


